WAC 197-11-970 Determination of Nonsignificance (DNS).
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE

Description of Proposal: Cleanup of Blaine Mini Mart. The Department of Ecology is proposing to conduct cleanup of
petroleum contaminated soil and groundwater at Blaine Mini Mart. Contaminated soil will be excavated for off-site disposal.
Oxygen will be added to groundwater to enhance natural biodegradation of petroleum in groundwater. Mitigating measures

will be taken to control any short term environmental or health and safety conditions during the cleanup as described in the SEPA
checklist.

Proponent: Department of Ecology
Location of proposal, including street address, if any: Blaine Mini Mart, 2530 Peace Portal Drive, Blaine, WA. 98230-8063
Lead agency: Department of Ecology

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment.
An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030 (2)(c). This decision was made after review
of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This information is available to the
public on request.

This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 30 days from the date below.
Comments must be submitted by December 8, 2010.

Responsible official: Timothy L. Nord
Position/title Section Manager, Toxics Cleanup Program Phone. (360) 407-7226

Address: Department of Ecology, Headquarters, Toxics Cleanup Program, 300 Desmond Drive, PO Box 47600, Olympia WA
98504-7600 (contact person: Isaac Standen for details regarding this proposal (360) 407-6776.
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